Dr S S SINGH & PARTNERS
PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 

TUESDAY 24 JUNE 2014

Present:
Anne Wilks



Sandra Lawson



Sheila Upton



Leslie Conway



Hillary Jackson, Practice Manager



Dr S S Singh on Annual Leave

Apologies:
David Frankum



Gaynor Tallis



Goriola Sonola



Roma Taylor

1 Minutes of Previous Meeting.  The Minutes of the meeting held on 03 April 2014 were accepted as an accurate record.

· Matters Arising: McMillan Leaflet Stand:  At the last meeting David informed the Group that Julie Smith had applied for funding regarding the provision of a leaflet stand to promote McMillan services.  Judith will email David requesting an update.

· Telephone Mini Survey:  Due to the imminent preparation of the Improving The Practice questionnaire for issue in the autumn, the Group felt an additional survey regarding the telephone service would be superfluous, as, when the main survey is conducted, the new telephone system will have been operation for just around a year and a more accurate picture should be provided from this survey.

2  Friends and Family Test.  Jo Harrington, Senior Administrator, had recently attended an away afternoon on behalf of the Practice to find out more about the Friends and Family Test.  A question around this was incorporated into last year’s questionnaire for the first time.    The Friends and Family Test will replace the current annual questionnaire and should be up and running with effect from December 2014.  Jo explained to the Group what she had learned from the afternoon’s session on this topic, whereby the questionnaire will be a continuous process, with questionnaires being handed out on a daily basis to participating patients.  All information will be anonymised and results published via the Practice website and available in reception.   At present the Practice is awaiting further guidance.   Hillary has some information which Judith will forward to Group members via email attachment or posting; and we will retain the question in this year’s Practice Survey Questionnaire and adapt to include the scoring as per the postcard Jo circulated using traffic lights colouring and extremely likely to recommend (green), likely to recommend (amber); and unsure, unlikely, not at all or don’t know (red).
3  Patient Questionnaire.  A copy to last year’s questionnaire was distributed to the Group.  After a brief discussion it was agreed that all essential topics were adequately covered and the Group are happy to use the same format for this year’s Improving The Practice Survey.  The date for issue is to be confirmed.

4  Newsletter.  The next issue of the PPG newsletter is due and, following a brief discussion, it was agreed that the following topics be included:-  PPG Recruitment with emphasis on ethnicity (Eastern European/Asian representation to be sought); Friends & Family, Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm Screening, DNA statistics, promotion of online services for booking appointments/repeat prescribing, Extended Hours, Flu Vaccination Campaign and NHS Choices Website.
5  Update following Karen Ashby Visit.  Karen Ashby, the Lay Member for Patient & Public Involvement on the governing body of WN CCG, visited the Practice on 08 May and met with Hillary, Dr Singh, Judith and Anne.  She is visiting al PPGs within the remit of WN CCG.  Karen had been impressed with our PPG activities and took a copy of our newsletter away with her to promote during her visits elsewhere.

6  WNCCG Update.  David had been due to attend the last meeting on 12 May 2014, but unfortunately was unwell at that time.  Judith emailed apologies on behalf of the Group for inclusion in the minutes.  Judith will email David and Roma to ascertain representation at the next meeting on Monday 07 july.
7  Infection Control Audit.  Hillary had conducted an Infection Control Audit of the Practice premises on 08 May 2014, accompanied by Helen, Health Care Assistant and Anne Wilks from our Group.  They had conducted a thorough tour of the Practice premises within the Health Centre and all areas to which the public have access.  They reported some split chairs within the waiting area, which Hillary has reported to the Trust as landlords of the building.  The issue of hand gel was also raised, but this is an individual preference of Doctors and also the issue of the state of the corridors; ie any display posters being dust free.  Hillary informed the Group that the health promotion posters on display had been in place for some time and could probably do with refreshing and asked whether the Group would be able to help with this project.  Anne and Sheila expressed interest and it was agreed that Judith would email Group members as a whole and ask members to liaise directly with Anne regarding co-ordination of this.
8  Any Other Business.

· Television:  Hillary has been in discussions with a change of suppliers and we have interest from some sponsors; a Chemist and a Hardware Company.  A representative from the supplier has visited the premises and discussed possible sites for two televisions.  Hillary asked if the Group had any thoughts on topics to include regarding promotion of our practice services.
· NHS Choices Website:  Hillary has visited this website, where patients can leave reviews of their surgery and their experiences with this surgery; and we have discovered that our Practice has only a one star rating, with neighbouring Practices considerably higher.  The strong possibility is that our patients are unaware of the existence of this website and we will therefore promote patient use of this.  We will mention this topic in our newsletter as a way of raising awareness.
9  Date of Next Meeting.  To be confirmed following confirmation of availability of the Hall.
